SMARDEN PARISH COUNCIL   
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 9th JULY 2018

Present: Mark Wilson, (Chairman), John Lowings, Clifford Ridley, Jo Morton, Pete Watts, Marion Hudson, Jocelyn Craig, Brian Bristow and Catherine Stanley (Clerk).

4 Parishioners present

1. 	APOLOGY

Sarah Ellison

2.	LIST OF THE DEPARTED

Joyce Grant

3.	MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 11th JUNE 2018

The minutes of the meeting of 11th June 2018 were agreed and signed by the Chairman and publication on the website agreed.

4.	MATTERS ARISING

Smarden Youth Club: Miles Bullock and Jo Underdown reported that as children are no longer coming to the Youth Club it had been decided that it would be closing within the next week or two.  The building (which is in good condition) and contents will come back to the Parish Council.  Miles Bullock said there is over £4,000.00 in the building maintenance account which can be handed over to the Parish Council.  Some money will be required to maintain the building and perhaps the remainder could be used for the benefit of local children.  Miles Bullock added that he would look after the standing charges and utilities for the new few months.  


5. 	PLANNING

Application No: 18/00955/AS
Location: Westover Farm, Smarden Bell Road, TN27 8NT
Proposal: Conversion of Westover Farm (variation of 16/01753) together with use of land to provide associated parking and amenity space.
Comments: Comment that due note should be taken of any near 

neighbours’ comments.

Application No: 18/00905
Location: Church Farm, Bell Lane TN27 8NT
Proposal: Alterations to elevations, walls and roof to facilitate conversion to residential use and change of use of industrial storage areas to residential gardens.
Comments: No Comment

Application No: 18/00870
Location: Littlefield, Pluckley Road, TN27 8NL
Proposal: New Garage with gym and home office
Comments: Object on grounds of size and scale


6.	BURIAL GROUND

Mark reported that the Burial Ground is looking tidy.

The water supply appears to have been turned off. Mark is to telephone a contact at Southern Water.

Catherine was asked to write to Southern Water to ask them to contribute to the cost of concreting the triangular shaped area in front of the Burial Ground.

7.	POST OFFICE

Jocelyn reported that is it hoped that Contracts will be signed for the transfer of ownership of the Charter Hall’s overflow car park

The Action Group is organising 2 Open Days.

Brian is to try to establish the ownership of land between the road and the Charter Hall car park.

A letter had been received from Martin Brooks and it was thought that the ideas for raising funds were worthwhile it was slightly premature. This would be reconsidered at a later stage.

Mark thanked Joel and Kim for their efforts.

8.	MINNIS and CORNES MEADOW.

Brian reported that KCC has accepted responsibility for the ditch behind the School. They will clear it over the Summer.

9.	HIGHWAYS and LORRYWATCH

Brian reported that The Street has been repaired. The gateways have been sanded and painted.

10.	CORRESPONDENCE

Catherine has received a letter from a Parishioner suggesting that signs be erected in Vesper Hawk Lane to direct delivery traffic. It was suggested that local residents could liaise.

Catherine reported that the Gladman appeal in respect of over 200 dwellings in Charing has been withdrawn.

11.	 FINANCE and MONTHLY ACCOUNTS

Accounts – Catherine presented the account for June and the items of expenditure for July were approved.

12.	COMMUNICATIONS

The draft article for the Parish Magazine was approved.


13.	REPORTS OF MEETINGS ATTENDED/FORTHCOMING MEETINGS

None


14.	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Marion reported that the works carried out by one family at Ashenden were replacement works.

There have been reports of the dumping of rubble near Grigsby Farm.




There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.20pm.




